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This is to expand and explain further the reasons for the attached grant application 

for expenses relating to a visit to our twin city of El Viejo in Nicaragua. 

As Chair of the Link I intend to visit Nicaragua from 8 to 18 June 2019. I shall be 

accompanied by my wife Luisa, who is also a member of the Link, but the application relates 

only to my own expenses. We are in fact travelling to Cuba and Mexico as well and the 

entire trip (undertaken for both leisure and academic purposes} will be from 25 May to 19 

July 2019, but the application relates only to the flight from Mexico City to Managua 

(return) and expenses in Nicaragua. 

The purpose of the visit is to renew, strengthen and expand our relations with El 

Viejo; the last visit there by a member of the Link was in 2013. While in El Viejo I shall have 

meetings with our representative there, Carmela Hernandez, and with the Mayor of El Viejo, 

Marra Guevara, and will visit some of the schools where we help to fund scholarship 

students, in particular the "Norwich, lnglaterra" School. I will discuss the progress of the 

schools and their needs. 

A further and significant reason for the visit is our proposal to expand the work of 

the Link to include cultural exchange. We have had discussions with the Slow Theatre 

Company here in Norwich (with which I have worked previously as Councillor for Town 

Close), and its Director, Danny O'Hara, has a proposal for international work in visual arts, 

theatre and music which would involve young people (especially) and adults from deprived 

communities in Norwich. This would be communicated in virtual form with El Viejo and 

participants would also receive virtual productions from groups over there, and eventually, 

subject to funding, we would hope to facilitate cultural exchange visits between our two 

cities. We have already discussed this in a videoconference with the Mayor of El Viejo and 

her assistants and they are very enthusiastic about the idea. In addition, David Hynes, Chief 

Executive of the Norwich Charitable Trusts, has encouraged us to apply (with Slow Theatre) 
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